17 November 2017

Councillors Warwick Hirst and Peter Hulbert Newmarket Town Council King Edward VII Memorial Hall, High Street Newmarket CB8 8JP



Dear Councillors

Re: Objection to closure of Weatherby railway crossing

I am writing to tell you of my objection to the closure of the railway crossing between Cricket Field Road and Granary Road.

I emailed a letter to Chris Grayling about this on 3 April 2017. The email address I used was the one given in the Newmarket Journal – transportandworksacr@dft.gsi.gov.uk

I never received any acknowledgement of that my letter had been received. Some weeks later I rang the Department for Transport to follow it up. I was told I could not speak to anyone, but that if I left my number, someone would ring me back. You will be unsurprised to learn that I never received a phone call.

Hence I do not think that my letter was included in the consultation and I enclose a copy here. My views have not changed.

I wish you luck in your endeavours to keep the crossing open.

Yours sincerely

Sue(Perry